Frequently Asked Questions

1. Do I have to do homework?!?
Mais bien sûr!  Homework (les devoirs) is designed to reinforce what is studied in class.  In French I, unless you are working on a project, it should take 15-20 minutes.  Keeping up with homework translates into preparedness for quizzes and exams.  All homework assignments are due at the beginning of each class.  They DO count, will often be checked, and sometimes collected!

2. Can I turn it in late?


Late with no penalty: only with an Excused Absence Pass from the Attendance Office, within 1 class.


Late, not an excused absence: 60% credit


Late, with Pass: 60% credit if turned more than one class period after return to school.

Homework/projects will not be accepted more than 1 class late.  This will result in a NHI (Not Handed In) recorded in the grade book, and is averaged as a “0”.

If you are absent, the homework due on the day you were absent must be turned in at the beginning of class on the day you return to class, if you wish full credit.  

3. What if I am absent?


Always check your class folder (in the back of the room) for any handouts upon your return.

It is your responsibility to know the assignments.  All homework is posted for the week on the sideboard in       the class, and on this website.  I strongly encourage you also get the phone number/email of a classmate.  

PLEASE NOTE:

If you are absent the day before a test, you are still expected to take the test with the class.  

If you are absent the day of the test, it is your responsibility to make arrangements with me to take the test as soon as possible.  All make-ups are scheduled before or after school, not during class time.

Daily (unannounced) quizzes may not be made up.  Scheduled quizzes may be made up.


Please contact me as soon as possible in the case of an extended absence.  

madamespencer@schools.net or 703-123-4567, ext 329

4. How will I be graded?


Grading Policy:


Classwork/Participation  20%


Tests (100 pts each)
    20%


Quizzes (10-50 pts each)  20%  This includes announced/unannounced quizzes.


Homework

    20%  Graded for completion and accuracy; may be collected.


Projects

    20%  There is always a rubric for projects : a clear path to a great grade !
At the end of each semester, there will be a final exam with written and oral components.  In accordance with district policy, the final exam will be worth 20% of the semester grade.


**Extra Credit**

Any colloquial/slang phrase that I put on the board may turn up as extra credit (points) on tests/quizzes.  There is no extra credit to make up for missing assignments.

Please refer to the participation rubric found below for how most class work is graded, especially oral participation (ici on parle français!).
5. “Madame, je l’ai perdu!”

If you misplace a handout, you may download a copy from the class website and print it.  You may also check out the master copy from me and copy it in the library before or after school (not during class time); please return the master to me that day.

6. Are we going to have any fun at all????

Of course!  I hope you will enjoy many of the activities we do, particularly those involving speaking/acting out scenarios.  I love to incorporate games into class,  In addition, the class as a whole will have a chance to earn extra time—up to 30 minutes-- every 2 weeks for games, movie clips, music, and art (majority rules).  How does the class earn this? With smooth transitions, good listening skills, following all class rules, and working when work is expected (no goofing off in class!).

7.  “Au secours!  Aidez-moi!”

Option One:  

Need a little extra help, or just can’t master a particular concept?  My tutoring hours are Tuesdays and Thursdays, 2:15 to 2:45.  I can be here other times by appointment.  If you are falling behind, please do not wait until the end of the quarter or semester before asking for help!  

Option Two: 

French Honor Society students are part of our school’s Homework Help Crew, available for no charge in the library on Wednesday afternoons from 2:15 to 3:30 (the librarian will give you a pass to ride Activity Buses home).  You must register to be assured someone will be there to help you; if you just walk in, you will have to wait until the tutors have finished with the registered students.  Sign up through the Media Center link (Homework Help) on the school website.  

Option Three:

Our school district maintains a list of approved (certified, or otherwise qualified) tutors.  Fees are $25 per half hour.  The list can also be found via the Media Center link: look for Tutoring.

